Protection of Pupil Rights Amendment (PPRA)

The Protection of Pupil Rights Amendment (PPRA) is a federal law that affords certain rights to
parents of minor students with regard to surveys that ask questions of a personal nature. Briefly,
the law requires that schools obtain written consent from parents before minor students are
required to participate in any U.S. Department of Education funded survey, analysis, or
evaluation that reveals information concerning the following areas:

1. Political affiliations;
Mental and psychological problems potentially embarrassing to the student and
his/her family;

3. Sex behavior and attitudes;

4, Illegal, anti-social, self-incriminating and demeaning behavior;

5. Critical appraisals of other individuals with whom respondents have close family
relationships;

6. Legally recognized privileged or analogous relationships, such as those of lawyers,
physicians, and ministers;

7. Religious practices, affiliations, or beliefs of the student or student’s parent™®; or

8. Income (other than that required by law to determine eligibility for participation in a

program or for receiving financial assistance under such program.)

The No Child Left Behind Act of 2001 contains a major amendment to PPRA that gives parents
more rights with regard to the surveying of minor students, the collection of information from
students for marketing purposes, and certain non-emergency medical examinations. In addition,
an eight category of information (*) was added to the law.

You may read more about the specific changes to the law by clicking onto [take them to the
document that talks about recent changes to FERPA and PPRA that are in Hot Topics]

The Department will be updating the PPRA regulations to reflect these changes.



